DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND SOCIAL SECURITY
Alezander Fleming House, Elephant & Castle, London 5B1 &8y
Telephone 01607 5522

From the Joint Parliamentary Under Secresary of Sinte

PO(638084/7

Robert Brown Esg MP

06 FEERU Ny g7

Thank you for your lettsr of 27 Hovember to Teny Eswton encloging one from

Dr Peter Jomes, Director of the Haemophilia Centre at the Roval Victoris

Infirmary, Newcastle upon Tyne. I am so sorry for the delay in replying.
OO OO sy oo,

We all feel the greatest sympathy for those hsemophiliacs for whom AIDS has
caused go much additional anguish. Neither medical sclence nor technology
were inltially able to prevent the devastating impact of this new disease. It
was not until our knowledge grew that safe blood products could be
manufactured and vsed. In such circumstances compensation can only be awarded
by the courts when negligence hss been proven.

There has never been & general $tate scheme to compensate those wvho suffer the
unavoidable adverse effects which mey unhappily arise from some medical
procedures. However all of the facilities of the WHS, and a range of social
security benefits ars avallable to those who suffer iliness, wnemployment or
less of earnings a8 8 resvlt of {nfection with the Fuman Immunodeficiency
Virus, or as & result of contracting AIDS itself.

In the sbsence of z cure, the Government has taken all possible steps teo
provide safer blood products for haemophiliacs., To counzel those infected, we
have provided £360,000 to the zix Hasmophilia Reference Centres in England and
Wales to ensble them to provide speclal counselling facilities.

Dr Jones has also written to Neville Trotter enclosing the same letter to The
Times, and I have writzen to him in simllar terms.
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